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Bandon School District 
Bond Oversight Committee Meeting 

Bandon School District Office 
Monday, August 30, 2021 

5:30 pm 
 
The second meeting of the Bond Oversight Committee was held on Monday, August 30, 2021 in the 
Bandon School District Office. 
   
Present:  Joseph Bain, Chris Trevisiol, Shauna Schmerer, Breanna Quattrocchi, Wayne Strong and Rachel 
Hernandez 
Absent: Sharon Haga, Johauna Hennick, Jennifer Neimoyer 
 
1.0 
The meeting was called to order at 5:36 pm and the flag salute given. 
 
2.0 Appoint Replacement Chair 
Due to the resignation of Steve Pounder, Wayne Strong nominated Joseph Bain as committee chair; 
Breanna Quattrocchi seconded and Mr. Bain accepted the nomination.   
 
3.0 Approve Minutes of February 24, 2021 
Breanna Quattrocchi made a motion to approve the February 24, 2021 minutes; Wayne Strong 
seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
4.0 Review Invoices 
Chris Trevisiol provided the committee members with a detailed scope of work summary which 
explained the bond work that has been done to-date throughout the district, along with future plans.  A 
cost breakdown was also provided to the committee.  Of note:  asbestos abatement has become 
necessary, but the cost of this was not included in our bond proposal, so the district has to pay about 
$75K for the abatement.  Arcadia was initially hired to do the work, but due to completion issues, 
American Abatement & Demo has been hired to finish the job.  Most of the work done so far has been 
the roofing at all three schools; HVAC is in progress.  We are hoping to come in under budget on some of 
the projects in order to allocate additional funds toward resurfacing the track.  Up next:  bus barn demo 
in May 2022. 
 
5.0 Public Relations 
Photos and information will be shared on the District Facebook page and on the website to keep 
community members informed of the bond progress. 
 
6.0 Set Next Meeting Date 
The next Bond Oversight Committee meeting will be held on Monday, December 6 at 5:30 pm in the 
District Office. 
 
7.0 Adjourn 
There being no further business for the committee, Breanna Quattrocchi made a motion to adjourn.  
Wayne Strong seconded and the meeting adjourned at 6:10 pm. 


